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	After reviewing IEU-Ohio’s Initial Comments in this case, Staff would like to reiterate its position that the Company’s request to include the SEiO pilot program in the Company’s current EE Portfolio Plan is not an amendment to the Plan.
	The SEiO pilot program was contemplated in the Company’s EE Portfolio Plan.  In the Plan, the Company provided: “additional program offerings may be filed with the Commission to seek approval, as appropriate.”[footnoteRef:1]  The application in this case is an application for such a program offering.  [1:  		In the Matter of the Application of Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., for Approval of Its Energy Efficiency and Peak Demand Reduction Portfolio of Programs, Case No. 13-431-EL-POR (Application at 6) (Feb. 19, 2013).] 

	Each of the EDUs have collaborative meetings that meet quarterly to report on the performance of their energy efficiency programs and to receive input from members on how they can improve and modify their portfolio plans.  If the Company found that a program was failing, the Company should cancel or modify that program going forward.  At the same time, if a successful new idea or technology becomes available, the Company should be able to adopt that technology in its current EE Portfolio Plan, as was provided for in the Plan.  The Company’s EE Portfolio Plan was not designed to prevent the Company from making any changes to the Plan.  Furthermore, Section 7(B) allows the Commission to take “actions necessary to administer the implementation of existing portfolio plans.” 
	Staff believes that flexibility is necessary to implement the Company’s EE Portfolio Plan.  Therefore, the Staff recommends that the Commission approve this pilot program as a part of the Company’s currently approved EE Portfolio Plan.
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